
Corona Virus Update| Current Information E-Mail to Students of OsnabrückUniversity of Applied 
Sciences, Thursday, June 4th,2020 
 
Dear Students, 
 
we hope you had a relaxing Pentecoast weekend. This week, as announced, we would like to share 
with  you our first thoughts regarding the winter semester. But we would also like to remind you of 
the obligation to wear protective face masks and to keep your distance to fellow students, teachers 
and employees of the university at all times. 
 
This week’s topics: 
 
Plans for winter semester 2020/21 
On May 20th, the universities of applied sciences in Lower Saxony have agreed to delay the 
beginning of all classes in the upcoming winter semester to October 5th, 2020 (2 weeks later than 
usual).  
 
Due to this delay, all further semester dates have to be delayed accordingly. The same will be true for 
all significant dates and times in the summer semester 2021. In order to have a look at the new dates 
and deadlines for the coming two semester, please see https://osca.hs-
osnabrueck.de/Wikibereich/Studium%20und%20Lehre%20%C2%B0/13%20Coronakrise%20-
%20Informationen%20zu%20Studium%20und%20Lehre/Planungsgrundlagen%20f%C3%BCr%20das%
20Wintersemester%202020-2021.aspx  
 
And again:  
Just before the start of the exam period, we would like to remind you of the obligation to wear 
masks and to abide by hygienic rules on the premises of Osnabrück University of Applied Sciences. All 
details and our binding rules can be found at https://www.hs-osnabrueck.de/en/corona/ . Without 
their masks, students will not be allowed to participate in exams or lab classes. 
 
This week’s music video will take you into the world of classical music and into the flute class lead by 
Ralph Töpsch. On his clip, Ralph writes: “Even this extraordinary time could not keep our students 
from putting up a class project together. Lene Nelles, Marie Leinpinsel, Laura Katrin Möhlenkamp, 
Anja Kadell, Marina Zambon-Gambini, Annika Sabrowski, Emely Fee Wolters and Nadja Geppert sho 
in an impressive way that the passion to produce music together with others can eveb overcome the 
technical barriers the internet presents.“ https://youtu.be/-MjF9FkiOB8  
 
 
We wish you all a good rest of the week and a wonderful weekend. 
 
Your University Steering Committee 
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